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Property Management People

82A Wormans Mill Court

Frederick, MD 21701

(800) 336-8009

Fax (301) 694-9514

Community Manager

Renee Hall x 1023
Renee.ah@pmpbiz.com

PMP Office Hours

M-F 9:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m.

www.pmpbiz.com

Next Regular Board Meeting…
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…Is scheduled for Monday, October 1, 2007 at 7 P.M., at the Seventh Day Adventist Church on Summit Point Road.
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CITIZENS MEETING 

Tuscawilla Hills Citizens Association
October 8, 2007 Meeting Agenda

7:00 P.M. at the Seventh Day Adventist Church on Summit Point Road
1. Reading of last meetings minutes

2. Board of Directors minutes
3. Treasurers Report
4. Management Co. Report
5. Delinquent Road fund Report
6. Committee Reports
a. Parks and Recreation
 - Bob Tansil
b. Garden Club – Doris Walsh
c. Grounds and Roads – Tom Ashby
d. Covenants – Gary Kable
7. Questions and Issues from the floor
Visit the Community Website at: www.tuscawillahills.org. 
Trash Cans Storage

Many residents are not removing their garbage cans from public view in a timely manner and are storing them regularly in view. Trash can receptacles may be placed at the curb the evening before pickup and must be put away by the evening after pickup. Please do your part in keeping Tuscawilla Hills looking its best. 

Notice from the Board of Directors
Road Repairs Can Not Commence Without Your Payment
  When you drive down the roads at Tuscawilla Hills and hit the pothole on Tuscawilla Drive or one of the ones on Lindsey or Packett, you may be asking yourself “When are they going to repair these roads?” or “Why haven’t they repaired these roads?”  The answer is $$$MONEY$$$. For those of you that have paid, we thank you.  Here is the reality of the situation.  Right now, there are 59 members of the Association who have not paid their Association Dues.  This totals $24,151.26, which represents approximately 50% of the budgeted amount for road repairs.  The rest of the money in the budget that is paid by owners is for the rest of the cost of maintaining the Association. It is the money that is already contracted to be spent.  Expenses for things like landscape maintenance, electricity for the street lights and lights at the postal station, snow removal, legal fees for collection of unpaid assessments, management fees, property taxes, postage and copies to send newsletters, violation letters, delinquency notices and official notices to homeowners. The more money used for legal expenses to collect unpaid assessments, the less there is  for road repairs or other capital improvement projects like tree trimming, cleaning out storm water management areas, etc.  The legal collection process can only take us so far.  Having a lien on a property only secures the amount owed to the Association IF and WHEN the property sells. PMP has explored other options for the Association and the Board has approved the use of a Judgment Recovery Service on a case by case basis. This process sounds good but reduces the amount the Association will receive in the end by 30%.
If you are experiencing financial hardship, the Board, in conjunction with PMP, wants to work with you to get your dues paid.  Financial hardships will be considered on a case by case basis.  Please contact Renee’ Hall at PMP at 301-694-6900 x-1023 to discuss options.  If your account has been turned over to the attorney for collection, please contact the attorney to set up payment arrangements.  Payments may also be made online by logging on to www.SmartStreet.com, and clicking on “Pay Assessments” at the upper left corner.  You may pay via e-check or credit card (there is a $5 processing fee when paying by credit card).  You may also sign up for automatic payments via this site.
We have the estimates for the road repairs that are absolutely necessary at this time and the costs are $28,580. Folks, that is only going to patch the bad spots on Tuscawilla, Packett, Sunlite & Lindsey.
Auburn Court has nearly turned to gravel, that court alone will cost $15,390.00. Packett Drive will cost $16,600 to repair (which is included in the price above) or we could replace the whole road for $28,500 which is what really needs to be done.  If $28,000 is all the Association has to work with this year because of unpaid dues, then what work should be done? Should any be done or should we save this amount and add it to the reserve and keep doing so until more permanent, larger scale road replacement can be accomplished? This is just a small sampling of the whole picture; it is only one decision of many that your Board is faced with under the circumstances.
The cost to maintain the roads in Tuscawilla is only going to get higher; higher because of rising inflation and the cost of fuel products necessary to construct roads.  

The reality and the truth is that dues need to be paid and dues need to be increased in order to properly maintain Tuscawilla Hills Citizens Association.
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Tuscawilla Hills Leash Law Reminder

Tuscawilla Hills has a leash law that is supported by Jefferson County Animal Control Department.  Any dog caught running loose can be picked up and taken to the animal shelter.  It will cost the owner $100.00 to retrieve their animal.  Residents are also asked to clean up after their pets when you take them on a walk.
Unlicensed, Unregistered, Unlawful
[image: image7.wmf]4-Wheelers, Dirt Bikes, Go Carts, Golf Carts, Scooters, Go Peds…, the list goes on & on.  If it is not a licensed, registered motor vehicle, please do not drive it in Tuscawilla Hills…not even down the street…not even to get to the empty field…not at all. 
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 Now for Some Good News
As the mercury begins to fall ever so slightly and the kids go back to school and the days get shorter, homeowners begin to prepare for the new season that is upon us.  And with that season comes what...LEAVES.  Millions & Millions of Leaves!!!

[image: image9.jpg]


That’s right I did say, now for some good news, didn’t I?

The Board of Directors wants to help homeowners get their property in order and get rid of yard waste.  You know… broken limbs, bush trimmings, grass clippings, wood, old mulch and of course LEAVES!!!
This will happen some time between October 30th and December 10th.  The containers will be on site until they are full and the Board and PMP will be monitoring the situation to determine how many dumps will be needed.  Please make arrangements now to transport your yard waste to these containers and watch for more information on the date and location of the recycling containers so that you can plan your yard cleanup days accordingly. 
Please keep in mind that these containers cannot contain anything but yard waste.

If you have other items that you need to get rid of, Apple Valley Waste will pick up two items per week so long as it can be picked up by one person and is not a hazardous waste product, such as paint, oil or things that can explode under pressure.  They will even pick up larger items if you call in advance.  Call Apple Valley Waste today at 304-304-267-1280 to get the details.

Daylight Savings Time
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It will soon be time to reset our clocks and go to bed later and get up earlier and mess us all up for a few days wondering why we’re tired and late for the bus and work, etc.
So mark your calendars for Sunday, November 4, 2007, where we will need to set our clocks back one hour before going to bed.
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Some tips for making the transition a little easier on yourself as well as your children…
3-5 days before the change occurs, set bedtime 10-15 minutes earlier each day. Reset your bedroom clock including the alarm clock early in the day so you don’t forget.  
And remember to change those smoke alarm batteries, flashlight and wall clock batteries, before you reset your clocks for safety.  Do the same thing in the spring which will occur on Sunday, March 9, 2008.

TRICK OR TREAT 
Put your costumes on, decorate the yard, set up the haunted house and get the cauldron bubbling in the front yard.  Halloween will be here before you know it and enthusiasts, both young and not so young, will be darting about the community in search of tricks and treats.  Halloween falls on Wednesday this year and the Trick or Treat time has been scheduled from 6:00 to 8:00 P.M. on Wednesday, October 31, 2007.  All trick or treaters should be off the streets by 8:30 P.M.
GIVING THANKS
Thank you, for paying your dues
Thank you for putting your trash cans away

Thank you for keeping your yards mowed and looking nice

Thank you for maintaining the appearance of your home

Thank you for taking pride in your community

Thank you for calling me when you have questions

Thank you for talking to me with respect

Thank you for understanding when I make mistakes

Thank you for waving to me when I pass by

Thank you for calling me when things are going right

And when they are going wrong

Thank you for coming to the meetings

Thank you for taking care of your pets and keeping them safe

Thank you for being nice to the landscaper

Thank you for moving your yard waste out of the common area

Thank your for stacking up the fallen branches

Thank you for letting me know when trees need attention

Thank you for being you

Giving thanks is such a simple thing, yet the difference it can make in someone’s day goes far beyond the second it takes to say it.  We get so busy in our ever moving lives and day to day routines that sometimes the words come out without meaning or we forget to say them at all.

Remember to give thanks, and make every day the Reason for the Season!
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Your Board of Directors:


 





Gary Kable ( President 





Jud Romine ( Vice President





Phil Larcomb ( Treasurer 





Jane Jesinsky ( Secretary





Tom Ashby ( Member at Large
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